








Report for the TMCC November 24, 2015 Board Meeting 
By Darlene Wayt, Director 

 
Jaycee Park Splash Pad 
The splash pad surface repairs will cost $3,377.62.  With a 5% contingency, the 5% Houston Parks Board (HPB) 
fee and the 1% insurance, total cost is $3,749.15.  Houston Parks Board emailed, to Pete, the vendor’s quote, 
the scope-of-work and the HPARD contract which gives approval for the work to move forward.  All are 
attached.  Weather permitting, the surface repairs should be completed by December 31, 2015.  Pete Davies 
and I met with Houston Parks Board and the vendor on September 17, 2015.  Since then, Pete has had phone 
conversations and email exchanges with Houston Parks Board, has reviewed all documents, and informed HPB 
that we agree with the scope-of-work. 
 
Proposed Motion:  From the budgeted line item allocation for “Donations,” the TMCC donate $650 to Houston 
Parks Board for Jaycee Park to help offset the costs of the Splash Pad Surface Repairs. 
 
Jaycee Park Trees 
Jeff and I met with HPARD’s head forester on November 19; an HPARD crew was sent to the park on 
November 20 and trimmed and pruned many of the old, established trees in the park.  Six of the Seamist trees 
were confirmed to be dead and volunteers were given permission to remove them.  On November 21, Forrest, 
Jeff and I removed the 6 trees; Forrest and Jeff did additional trimming. 
 
Jaycee Park CIP 
Per Lisa Johnson, the Parks Program Manager, in a phone conversation on November 6, the project is far 
behind schedule and the work will most likely begin after the first of the New Year. 
 
West 11th Street Sidewalks – Gary Bezemek, Harris County, and Jack Valinski, COH DON are both working to 
clear the sidewalks, especially the overgrowth coming from the FEMA lots. 
 
2016 Guest Speakers 
January 12, 2016 – Joseph Myers, PWE Senior Assistant Director, Construction Branch, will speak to us about 
the Bryce Chemical Station Rebuild.  Valerie Luna, CM Cohen’s office, obtained this confirmation. 
 
Scott Leichtenberg, President of Light Hill Partners, who is building the new apartment complex across the 
street from the Chemical Feed Station, has been invited, by me in person, to the meeting.  He said he will 
check his schedule and will try to attend.  I asked if a rendering of the complex is available and he said he will 
try to bring one if he can attend the meeting. 
 
March 8, 2016 – Michael Norvell, President of the TMNA, will speak to us about the 2016 Fun Run and 
Lorraine Cherry will follow him with an update about West 11th Street Park. 
 
May 10, 2016 – HPD speaker, topic is Neighborhood Security 
 
September 13, 2016 – HISD/Sinclair related meeting 
 
November 8, 2016 -  












